Constitutional Board of Appraisal Meeting

September 12th, 2017
Following are the minutes of the regular meeting of the State Board of Appraisal held September 12th, 2017, in the office of the Commissioner of School and Public Lands in the Capitol Building, Pierre, South Dakota.

Board members present: Steve Barnett, State Auditor and Ryan Brunner, Commissioner of School and Public Lands.  Also present: Jason Lutz, Deputy State Auditor and Mike Lauritsen, Deputy Commissioner of School and Public Lands. 
The members of the Constitutional Board of Appraisal met to discuss the following agenda items:
Consideration of Appraisal Report from Northern Plains Appraisal LLC for certain property in Beadle County generally described as:

Lots 1-26 together with vacated alley, Block 14 and S 1/2 of vacated 8th St SW Fisher’s Addition., SE 1/4 SE 1/4 Section 1, Township 110 North, Range 62 West of the 5th P.M. Beadle County, South Dakota, consisting of a total of 2.93 acres, more or less.

Lots 1-26, Block 13, Fisher's Addition and Lots 7-12, Block 139 of Blocks 131-140., SE 1/4 SE1/4 Section 1, Township 110 North, Range 62 West of the 5th P.M. Beadle County, South Dakota, consisting of a total of 4.61 acres, more or less.
Consideration of Appraisal Report from Northern Plains Appraisal LLC for certain property in Hand County generally described as:

SE4 Section 36, Township 116N, 68 West of the 5th P.M. Hand County, South Dakota, containing 160 acres more or less.

Commissioner Brunner called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Commissioner Brunner stated that no action was necessary on the Beadle County property after discussion with legal counsel. Exchange acquisitions are governed by SDCL 5-3-7 and Administrative Rules 4:01:08:04 that doesn’t require board action. 
Commissioner Brunner presented information from the appraisal report from Northern Plains Appraisal LLC for certain property in Hand County generally described as:

SE4 Section 36, Township 116N, 68 West of the 5th P.M. Hand County, South Dakota, containing 160 acres more or less.

Board action is required because the exchange will result in cash equalization paid by this parcel to trade 50 acres by legal land description. A motion was made by Commissioner Brunner and seconded by Auditor Barnett to adopt the professionally appraised value for the above described 160 acres more or less at $2,000.00 per acre.
Motion Passed.
A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Brunner and seconded by Auditor Barnett at 10:52a.m. 

Motion Passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Lauritsen, Acting Secretary

